




 As a head of the institution I utilize my time in thinking about the all-round growth and development of the 
University, and in leisure moments I try to memorise those sweet-and-sour memories. Thanks to the CUSB Times, the 
newsletter of the Central University of South Bihar, as it gives me the liberty and a chance to cherish the success stories and 
activities of the University at a glance. Hence, I decided to bring such a good and quite signiţcant memoir i.e. the CUSB 
Times twice in a year, and feeling delighted to bring the ţrst Bi-Annual issue of the newsletter during my tenure as the 
Vice-Chancellor of the University. I am hopeful that with the bi-annual issue of the newsletter, the events, activities, 
happenings of the University can be documented in an eťcient and more eŢective way. This edition of Newsletter (April Ŋ 
September 2017) carry the achievements of the University in the form of events and activities, workshops, seminars, 
lectures (talks), outreach activities, community services, etc. However, the most pleasing and satisfactory moment for me 
including the entire University family was to Ťag-oŢ the oťce at the state-of-the-art Administrative Building in the 
splendid permanent campus at Panchanpur in July 2017. Be it our academically proţcient faculty members with 
impressive national and foreign exposures, the skilled administrative oťcers and staŢ, and highly talented students, all 
have greatly contributed to bring the laurels for the University. At the same time, the University remained committed to 
execute the projects of the Government of India as instructed by MHRD / UGC. Be it the Digital (cashless) economy, 
Swachh Bharat Abhiyan or celebrations of important days like International Day of Yoga, the University executed / 
celebrated all such activities with utter enthusiasm. Impressions of the commitment of University fraternity towards the 
path of excellence are well-visible in nook-and-corner of the University, and appreciated by its stake-holders and outside 
world in various ways. While cherishing these memories, we are eyeing for an astonishing future full of prosperity by all 
means, especially a dazzling academia that is achievable if we keep on our endeavor.

 Let me sign-oŢ with beautiful and inspiring couplets from our ŏKulgeetŐ.

(Prof. Harish Chandra Singh Rathore)







Vice-Chancellor's Message
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CUSB organised various events (activities) under the 'Ek 
Bharat Shreshtha Bharat' during the ţrst week of May, 
2017 as per the guidelines received from UGC / MHRD. 
The purpose of the weekly celebration was to make the 
students, faculty and staŢ aware about the ideologies of 
unity, integrity and excellence of India. As per the 
direction given by the Vice-Chancellor Prof. Harish 
Chandra Singh Rathore the events were organised under 
the supervision of Dean Students' Welfare Dr. Sanat 
Kumar Sharma.

On the inaugural day the event co-ordinator Dr. Priya 
Ranjan, Asst. Prof., Sociology shared the details about the 
purpose and aim of 'Ek Bharat Shreshtha Bharat'. On this 
occasion Pro VC Prof. Om Prakash Rai shared his views 
about the concept of unity and Sardar Vallabhbhai Patel. 
The programme concluded with the address of DSW 
who said that the Unity of India is imbibed in its diversity.

The University conducted the Yoga session in 
compliance with the directives of MHRD on the occasion 
of International Day of Yoga on 21st June, 2017 at its 
campus. On this day a special one-and-half hours Yoga 
practicing session was conducted in the morning, which 
was participated by oťcers, staŢ, faculty and students. 
The Yoga practicing session was conducted by Dean 
Students' Welfare (DSW), Dr. Sanat Kumar Sharma as 
prescribed in the Common Yoga Protocol (CYP) and 
started with the prayer in meditative posture with 
Namaskara Mudra followed by Yoga in various postures 

CUSB took the 'New India Pledge' at Patna & Gaya 
campuses ,  a longwith permanent  campus at 
Panchanpur. The ceremony was organised under the 
leadership of CUSB Vice-Chancellor Prof. Harish 
Chandra Singh Rathore. As per MHRD guidelines the 
pledge was taken to celebrate 70 years of India's 
Independence and 75 years of Quit India Movement, 
named as 'Sankalp Se Siddhi' (New India Movement 
2017-2022). The event witnessed enthusiastic 
participation by students, faculty and staŢ of the 
University.

such as standing, sitting, prone lying and supine lying 
postures.  The yoga practice session concluded with 
Sankalpa followed by the Shaanti Paatha.

The participants gathered at one place and took the 
pledge under the guidance of Prof. Arun Kr. Sinha and 
Prof. Prabhat Kr. Singh at Patna and Gaya respectively. At 
Panchanpur, the pledge was administered by Controller 
of Examinations (I/C) Mrs. Rashmi Tripathi.

Ek Bharat Shreshtha Bharat Week
(1st Week of May, 2017)

UGC / MHRD Events

“Save Water to secure your future”

International Day of Yoga
(21st June, 2017)

New India by 2022 Pledge
(09th August, 2017)
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֚եպ շᳱ ֒֞վ֏֞֙֞ ֊֠֟ֆ ձ֗ե ֞֐֊֗ ֚ե֚֞։֊ ֟֗շ֚֞ ֐եᮢ֑֞֔, ֏֞֒ֆ 
֚֒շ֞֒ շ֧ ֟֊ֈ֧֘֞֊֚֡֞֒ ֑֢֚֠ձ֚֎֠ ֐ᱶ 14 ֚֟ֆ᭥֎֒, 2017 շ֫ ᳲ֛ֈե ֠ 
ᳰֈ֚֗, ֆև֞ ᳰֈ֊֞եշ 12 ֚֟ֆ᭥֎֒, 2017 ֧֚ 26 ֚֟ֆ᭥֎֒, 2017 ֆշ 
֛֟᭠ֈ֠ ֌ոַ֗֞ ֧շ֞ ը֑֫վ֊ ᳰշ֑֞ չֿ֑֞ ֌ոַ֗֞ ֧շ֞ ը֑֫վ֊ ֚᭥֔֟֐ֆ 
ᱨ֌ ֐ᱶ ֟֗᳡֑֟֗᳒֞֔ շ֧ ֆ֠֊ᲂ ֌ᳯ֚֒֒ᲂ ᭭և֑֞֠ ֌ᳯ֚֒֒ ֌եռ֞֊֌֡֒, ֌ց֊֞ 
ֆև֞ չ֑֞ ֐ᱶ ᳰշ֑֞ չ֑֞| ᳲ֛ֈե ֠ ᳰֈ֚֗ շ֑֞ᭅᮓ֐ շ֧ ֈ֬֒֞֊ ֛֑֚֞շ ֟֊ֈ֧֘շ 
֒֞վ֏֞֙֞ ᮰֠ ᮧֆ֠֘ շ֡֒֞֐ ֈ֚֞ ֊֧ ֚ ֗ᭅᮧև֐ ֒ ֞վ֏֞֙֞ ᳲ֛ֈե ֠ շ֧ ֚ ե֗֨։֞֟֊շ 
ᮧ֞֗։֞֊ᲂ, է֟։֟֊֑֐ᲂ ն֒ ֟֊֑֐ᲂ շᳱ վ֞֊շ֞֒֠ ֈ֠| ֛֚֫֒֞֐ շ֧ ֈ֬֒֞֊ 

֒֞վ֏֞֙֞ ᳲ֛ֈե ֠: ֚եպ֙ᭅ ֗ ֚֞֐։֞֊ ֌֒ ֏֞֙օ ᮧ֟ֆ֑֫֟չֆ֞ ֏֠ ը֑֫֟վֆ 
շᳱ չ֑֠. ս֞ᮢ ֧֛֘֐ շ֡֒֞֐ շ֫ ᮧև֐, է֟֗֊֞֘ շ֡֒֞֐ (շ֧֑֒ց֧շ֒) շ֫ 
֟᳇ֆ֑֠ ֆև֞ ֟֗֊֠ֆ շ֡֒֞֐ շ֫ ֆ֚֠֒֞ ᭭և֞֊ ֟֞֔֐. ֟֗֊֫֎֞ ֊չ֒, չ֑֞ 
֌ᳯ֚֒֒ ֐ᱶ ֟֗᳒֞ᳶևᭅ֑ᲂ ֛ֆ֧֡ շ֟֗ֆ֞ ֌֞ւ ᮧ֟ֆ֑֫֟չֆ֞ ը֑֫֟վֆ շᳱ չժ 
֟վ֚֐ᱶ ᳲᮧե֚ շ֡֒֞֐ շ֫ ᮧև֐, շ֡. ᮧ᭄֞ շ֫ ֟ ᳇ֆ֑֠ ֆև֞ ժ֘֞ ᮰֠֗֞᭭ֆ֗ շ֫ 
ֆ֣ֆ֑֠ ᭭և֞֊ ᮧ᳙֞ ᱟըֿ թ֚֠ ᮰֣եո֔֞ ֐ᱶ ֌ց֊֞ ֌ᳯ֚֒֒ ֐ᱶ ᭭֗֒֟ռֆ շ֟֗ֆ֞ 
֌֞ւ ᮧ֟ֆ֑֫֟չֆ֞ ը֑֫֟վֆ շᳱ չժ ֟վ֚֐ᱶ ᮧև֐ ᭭և֞֊ շ֡. ֟֘ո֞֒֞֊֠, 
֟᳇ֆ֑֠ ֌֡֒᭭շ֞֒ ի᭜֚֗ շ֡֒֞֐ ֆև֞ ᮧօ֗ շ֡֒֞֐ շ֫ ֆև֞ ֆ֣ֆ֑֠ ֌֡֒᭭շ֞֒ 
ը֔֫շ շ֡֒֞֐ ֌֞᭛փ ֧շ֫ ᮧ᳙֞ ᱟըֿ 19 ֚֟ֆ᭥֎֒ շ֫ ֌եռ֞֊֌֡֒ ֐ᱶ ᳯց᭡֌օ-
ᮧ֞ᱨ֌օ, ֒֞վ֏֞֙֞ ᮧ᳤֫ᱫ֒֠ ֆև֞ շ᳞֞-֌֞ւ ᮧ֟ֆ֑֫֟չֆ֞ ը֑֫֟վֆ շᳱ 
չժֿ 26 ֚֟ֆ᭥֎֒ շ֫ ᭭և֑֞֠ ֌ᳯ֚֒֒ ֌եռ֞֊֌֡֒ ֐ᱶ ֛֟᭠ֈ֠ ֌ոַ֗֞֞ շ֞ 
ն֌ռ֞ᳯ֒շ ֚ ֟ ֌֊ ᳰշ֑֞ չ֑֞֞֐ վ֚֐ᱶ շ֡֔֌֟ֆ ᮧ֫. ֛ ֒֠֘ռ᭠ᮤ ᳲ֚ե֛ ֒ ֞ւ֬֒ 
֊֧ ֟ ֗վ֧ֆ֞Ა շ֫ ֌֡֒᭭շ֞֒ ᮧֈ֞֊ շ֒ ֚ ᭥֟֞֐֊ֆ ᳰշֿ֑֞ թ֚ է֚֗֒ ֌֒ ᮧ֟ֆ 
շ֡֔֌֟ֆ, ᮧ֫. յ.֌֠. ֑֒֞, շ֚֡֔֟ռ֗, փ֞. չ֑֞ᮢ֠ ֟֗᳡֊֞և ֌֞ᳯց֔ ֆև֞ 
֌֒֠ᭃ֞ ֟ ֊֑եᮢշ, ᮰֠֐ֆ֠ ֒ ֟ ֐᭫֟ ᮢ֌֞ւ֠ շ֧ ֚ ֞և է᭠֑ է֟։շ֞֒֠, շ֐ᭅռ֞֒֠ 
֏֠ ի֌֟᭭ևֆ և֧ !

On the third anniversary of Govt. of India's ambitious 
'Swachh Bharat AbhiyanŐ (Clean India Drive), CUSB 
organized the 'Swachhta Hi Seva' (Cleanliness is service) 
event at Patna and Gaya campuses. At Gaya, 'Swachhta 
Hi Seva' pakhwada started with pledge taking ceremony 
administered by Prof. Prabhat Kumar Singh in which the 
participants vowed to keep the University and 
neighbouring area clean. Further all participated in tree 
plantation activity with the aim to keep the University 
environment clean and Eco-friendly. While at Patna 
campus, the faculty, staŢ and students of participated in 

'Swachhta Shramdaan'. The 'Swachhta Shramdaan' 
started with the 'Pledge Taking Ceremony' administered 
by Prof. Arun Kumar Sinha, joined by the faculty, staŢ and 
students in large number. The waste materials like 
papers, polythene bags, wrappers, etc. sprawling in the 
University premises were cleaned up by the participants 
and disposed off during Shramdaan.

UGC / MHRD Events

“Don't make nature cry, keep your Water clean”




Swachhta Hi Seva Pakhwada
(15th September Ŋ 2nd October, 2017)
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The Academic Committee of CUSB organised a talk on 
the topic 'Economic Transformations among the Tribals 
of Jharkhand' on 6th April, 2017. Dr. Ambrish Gautam, 
Asst. Prof., Centre for Sociological Studies in his talk 
traced the transformation of tribal economy in 
Jharkhand from pre-agricultural mode of life to modern-
global industrial life. He cited examples of various tribal 
communities like Santhal, Birhor, Oraon, Munda, Ho, etc. 
of state of Jharkhand. Dr.  Gautam described 
innumerable socio-economic exchanges of tribals by 
quoting shifting and jhum cultivation, barter, potalash, 
bracelet and neckless exchange, etc., which represent 
important economic activity of reciprocity. He 
concluded his talk by claiming that tribals in Jharkhand 
have now become largely labourers in era of global 
economic activity, who were earlier master of their own 
fate. The participants in the discussion were faculty 
members and students of the university. Among others, 
Dr. Sanat Kumar Sharma, DSW, Prof. S. N. Singh (Dean, 
School of SSP), Prof. S. K. Srivastava (Dean, School of Law) 
and Prof P. K. Singh (Dean School of Languages) were 
present. The talk was introduced by Dr. Haresh Narayan 
Pandey (co-ordinator, Academic Committee) and the 
vote of thanks was extended by Dr. Pankaj Kumar Mishra 
(the Committee member).

If we really wish to pay tributes to Bharat Ratna Dr. 
Bhimrao Ambedkar, we need to make a caste-free India 
and it would be real tribute to him, said CUSB Vice-
Chancellor Prof. Harish Chandra Singh Rathore during 
Ambedkar Jayanti celebrated in the University on April 
13, 2017. Speaking during the 126th Birth Anniversary of 
Dr. Ambedkar, Prof. Rathore said that we should be proud 
of our country as the couplets ŏSaare Jahan se Achcha 
Hindustan HamaraŐ describes the grandeur of India. 
However, India can be a prosperous nation in all aspects 
only by following the path suggested by Dr. Ambedkar 
and the constitution drafted by him. On this occasion 
CUSB's students' circle Renaissance organised the 
special event under the chairmanship of Vice-
Chancellor which was attended by faculty members, 
staŢ and students. Likewise, in Gaya campus of the 
University Ambedkar Jayanti was celebrated with pomp 
and gaiety. The Academic Committee, Gaya Campus 
organized a panel discussion on the topic ŏAmbedkar 

and Nation Building in Contemporary IndiaŐ. Prof. O.P. 
Rai, Pro-VC CUSB inaugurated and presided the 
discussion. The main speakers of the discussion were 
Prof. S.P. Srivastava, Dr. Alok Kr. Gupta & Dr. Jitendra Ram. 

The Academic Committee of CUSB organised a talk-
cum-discussion to commemorate the birth anniversary 
of noted freedom ţghter Babu Veer Kunwar Singh on 
26th April 2017. The event was chaired by Prof.  P. K. 
Singh, Dean, SLL. The main invited speakers were Prof. S. 
N. Singh, Dean, SSSP, Prof. S. K. Srivastava, Dean, SLW, Dr 
Pranav Kumar, Assistant Professor; Dr. Sudhansu Kumar 
Jha, Assistant Professor and Dr. Haresh Narayan Pandey, 
Assistant Professor, CUSB. The faculty members and 
students of the university were participants in the 
discussion. Mr. Atish Kumar Dash, the Academic 
Committee member introduced the talk and also 
extended the Vote of thanks, followed by end of 
programme .

4 “We never know the worth of Water till well is dry”

April 2017

Talk on Tribals of Jharkhand
(06th April, 2017)

Ambedkar Jayanti 
(13th April, 2017)

Veer Kunwar Singh Jayanti
(26th April, 2017)

Events / ActivitiesEvents / Activities
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The Centre for Mass Communication and Media of CUSB 
organised its annual documentary ţlm screening, 
christened as 'Srijan' on 18th May, 2017. The event was 
presided by the CUSB registrar, Dr. Gayathri V. Patil and 
chaired by the renowned environmentalist Dr. Ashok 
Ghosh. Produced under the guidance of Dr. Ravi 
Suryavanshi the documentary ţlms based on diŢerent 
subjects of socio-cultural importance made by the 
fourth semester students were screened during the 
event. The documentaries were named 'Badla Bihar 
Badli Zindagi', 'E-Waste: Garbage to Gold', 'Chatore' and 
'Mujraa'. Badla Bihar Badli Zindagi highlighted the 
positive impacts of liquor ban on lives of people in the 

state. The documentary ţlm E-Waste: Garbage to Gold 
emphasized on the diŢerent aspects of electronic waste 
management and its impacts on the environment. The 
movie Chatore underlined the folk food of the state. The 
documentary ţlm Mujraa highlighted the plight of artists 
and dying art form in the society. The event started with 
the lamp lighting ceremony and CD inauguration jointly 
done by Dr. Patil, Dr. Ghosh, CUSB faculty members Prof. 
Arun Kr. Sinha, Prof. Tej Bahadur Singh, Dr. Ram Kumar 
and Dr. Atish Prashar.

In her presidential address, Dr. Patil appreciated the 
eŢorts of the students and facilitators at the media 
department. ŏThese movies made by the students are an 
outcome of the quality education being imparted at 
CUSBŐ, said Dr. Ghosh. Dr. Atish Prashar, Head of the 
Centre for Mass Communication and Media read the 
vote of thanks. On this occasion CUSB faculty members 
Dr. Sujeet Kumar, Dr. Anindya Deb, Dr. Amrita Srivastava, 
Dr. N.L. Devi, Dr. Das Ambika Bharti and Dr. Prashant 
Kumar were present among many others.

ֈ֟ᭃօ ֟ ֎֛֞֒ շᱶ ᮤ֑֠ ֟ ֗᳡֑֟֗᳒֞֔ (֑֢֚֠ձ֚֎֠) շ֧ ֚ ᱶց֒ ճ֍ ֚֞֐ 
շ᭥֑֡֟֊շ֧֘֊ ձեփ ֟֠֐փ֑֞ շ֧ ֘֫։֞ևᱮ֑ᲂ ᳇֞֒֞ ᳲ֛ֈե ֠ ֌ᮢշ֞ᳯ֒ֆ֞ 
ᳰֈ֚֗ շ֧ ի֌֔ᭃ ֐ᱶ ֐եչ֔֗֞֒ (30 ֐ժ, 2017) շ֫ չ᳧֫֠ ձ֗ե 
֌ֈᭅ֘ ᭅ֊֠ շ֞ ը֑֫վ֊ ᳰշ֑֞ չ֑֞! թ֚ ᮧֈ֘ᭅ֊֠ ֐ᱶ ᳲ֛ֈե ֠ ֌ᮢշ֞ᳯ֒ֆ֞ շ֧ 
᭭֗ᳶօᭅ֐ թ֟ֆ֛֚֞ շ֫ ᱨ֎ᱨ շ֒֗֞ֆ֧ ᱟձ ֗ֆᭅ֞֐֊ շ֧ ᳲ֛ֈե ֠ 
֌ᮢշ֞ᳯ֒ֆ֞ ֆշ ֚֐տ֑֞֞ չ֑֞ և֞.  թ֚ է֚֗֒ ֌֒ ᳰֈ᭨֔֠ 
֟֗᳡֟֗ֈ֑֑֞֔ շ֧ ᮧ֞᭟֑֞֌շ ձ֗ե ֟֗᳡֑֟֗᳒֞֔ շ֧ շ֑֞ᭅշ֞֒֠ 
֌ᳯ֒֙᭞շ֧ ֟֊֗֞ᭅ֟ռֆ ֚ֈ֑᭭ փׁ֩ ֒֞վ֧֘ տ֞ ֊֧ ֛֚֟᭭֞ ֧֔շ֒ 
ը֑֫վշᲂ շ֞ ֐֊֫֎֔ ֎ָ֑֞֞ ! փׁ֩ տ֞ ֊֧ ᳲ֛ֈե ֠ ֌ᮢշ֞ᳯ֒ֆ֞ շ֧ 
֟ ֊շ֞֔֠֐֚ ᭭և֟ֆ ֌֒ ս֞ᮢᲂ շ֫ ֚ ե֎֫։֊ շ֒ֆ֧ ᱟձ ᳲ֛ֈե ֠ ֌ᮢշ֞ᳯ֒ֆ֞ 
շ֧ ֟ ֗֟֏᳖ ը֑֞֐ᲂ շᳱ ռռ֞ᭅ շᳱ !

5“Water is life so don't hit and waste your life”

May - 2017

News Bulletin Screening
(04th May, 2017)

Srijan Ŋ 17: Annual Documentary Film Screening
(18th May, 2017)




The Centre for Mass Communication and Media (CMS) 
of CUSB organized a news bulletin screening session 
produced by the students of the department on May 4, 
2017. The news bulletins were produced by two groups 
of students under the supervision of media department 
Assistant Professor Dr. Ravi Suryavanshi and technical 
assistant Md. Noor Ali. Dr. Atish Parashar, H.O.D. of CMS 
congratulated the students and motivated them to learn 
to practice team-work. Dr. T.B. Singh, H.O.D. of 
Psychology department wished the students good luck 
and advised them to Ťourish their work in more 
professional manner. On this occasion, Dr. Ram Kumar, 
H.O.D. of Environmental Science, Dr. Kinshuk Pathak, Dr. 
Anindya Deb, Dr. Sujeet Kumar and PRO Md. Mudassir 
Alam were present along with other faculty members 
and students of CUSB.

Events / ActivitiesEvents / Activities
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֛֟᭠ֈ֠ ֌ᮢշ֞ᳯ֒ֆ֞ ᳰֈ֚֗ ֌֒ ը֑֫֟վֆ չ᳧֫֠ ֐ᱶ ֗Ღ֞Ა ֊֧ ֛֟᭠ֈ֠ 
֌ᮢշ֞ᳯ֒ֆ֞ շ֫ ն֒ է֟։շ ֚֡ֈָ֣ շ֒֊֧ ֌֒ ֎֔ ᳰֈֿ֑֞ ֟֗֏֞չ֞᳒ᭃ 
ը֟ֆ֘ ֌֒֞֘֒ ֊֧ շ֡ս ֌֡֒֞֊֧ էո֎֞֒ᲂ շ֞ ֟վᮓ շ֒ֆ֧ ᱟձ շ֛֞ ᳰշ 
ձշ իᲬֆ֞֐֚ ֐վ ֎֊֞֊֧ շ֧ ֟֔ձ ֟֘ᭃշ ն֒ ֌ᮢշ֞֒ շᳱ ֧֟֗֘֙ 
շ֞ ֛֒֠ ֛!֨ ի᭠֛ᲂ֊֧ ᳲ֛ֈե֐֢֟֏ ֠ էո֎֞֒ᲂ շ֫ ᮧ֞և֟֐շֆ֞ ֈ֊֧֧ ֌֒ ֏֠ 
վַ֫ ᳰֈ֑֞. ֟֗֏֞չ֞᳒ᭃ ֌֒֞֘֒ ֊֧ ᳲ֛ֈե ֠ շ֧ ֌ֆ֊ ֌֒ ᳲռեֆ֞ վֆ֞ֆ֧ 
ᱟձ թ֚ ֟ ֑֗֙ ֌֒ ᳲ֛ֈե ֠ ֌ᮢշ֞ᳯ֒ֆ֞ ֚ ֧ վַ֡ ֧֔ ֫չ֫ շ֫ ֚  ը֊֧ շ֞ ֧֊֐֞
֟֊֧֗ֈ֊ շ֒ֆ֧ ᱟձ թ֚ ֌֒ չ᭥֏֠֒ֆ֞ ֧֚ շ֫ժ ւ֚֫ շֈ֐ շ֒֊֧ շ֞ 
ը᭮֗֞֊ ᳰշֿ֑֞ շ֑֞ᭅᮓ֐ ֐ᱶ ᮧ֫֍֧֚֒ ֆ֧վ ֎֛֞ֈ֒֡ ᳲ֚ե֛, փׁ֩ ᳴ շե ֘֡շ 
֌֞ւշ, փׁ֩ ֚ ֡վ֠ֆ շ֡֒֞֐, փׁ֩ էᳲ֊ե᳒ֈ֎֧, փׁ֩ ֒ ֢֑֚֟֗ᭅ֗ե֘֠, փׁ֩ 
֊֒ᳲ֚ե֛, վ֊֚ե֌շᭅ  է֟։շ֞֒֠ ֡֐ ׁ֫֐ֈ֚᭭֠֒ ը֔֐, փׁ֩ ֒֞վ֧֘ 
շ֡֒֞֐ ֒ եվ֊ ֚ ֛֟ֆ շժ է᭠֑ ֎֡֟᳍վ֑֠֟֗ᲂ ֊֧ ֏֞չ ֟ ֿ֑֔֞

Better Living' during July 17 Ŋ 21, 2017. The participants 
mainly comprised of faculty and staŢ enthusiastically 
practiced Yoga. The day started with Shatkarama, Asana, 
Breathing Practice and Mudra Yoga Practice in groups 
under the guidance of Yoga experts DSW, Dr. Sanat 
Kumar Sharma, Dr. Yogesh Kumar Bhatt, Mrs. Geeta Bhatt 
and Ms. Abhirajika. Prof. Rekha Agrawal, Dean & Head, 
School of Education actively participated in Yogic 
activities along with faculty members.

With high enthusiasm and the dreams to achieve their 
respective career goals, the newly enrolled students of 
CUSB attended the Orientation Programme organised at 
University's Patna and Gaya campus. As per the schedule 
declared by the Controller of Examinations (COE) Mrs. 
Rashmi Tripathi the orientation programme was 
conducted by diŢerent students' concerned sections of 
the University. The day started with registration and 
attendance of new students in their respective 
departments followed by the interactive session with the 
faculty members. Further, Dr. Mayank Yuvaraj, Assistant 
Librarian and Mr. Prashant Raman, Technical Assistant 
(Computer Laboratory) gave presentations about the 
library and computer laboratory facilities respectively. 
The Proctorial Board interacted with the students and 
urged from them to maintain discipline in the University. 
Also, the proctorial team ensured the new students to 
keep the campus completely ragging free. The 
orientation session concluded with the presentation of 
Public Relation Oťcer (PRO) cum Administrative Oťcer 
Md. Mudassir Alam. The students expressed their 
satisfaction over the orientation programme with the 
high hope to have a wonderful experience during their 
association with CUSB.

6

July - 2017

Yoga Workshop
(17th Ŋ 21st July, 2017)

The School of Education, CUSB organised ţve days 
training-cum-workshop on the topic 'Yogic Practices for 

Orientation of Newly Enrolled Students
(24th Ŋ 25th July, 2017)

“Put a STOP to the Water DROP”
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Independence Day Celebration (15th August, 2017)

August - 2017

“Always be green like a pro, by conserving H20 (Water)”

The traits of casteism, communalism and other related social evils dividing the people of country must be abolished in 
order to make a New and Prosperous India, said Prof. Harish Chandra Singh Rathore, Vice-Chancellor of CUSB during his 
Independence Day address. The freedom ţghters who have sacriţced their lives for the country dreamed of a prosperous 
India, but does it became possible? It is a big question and perhaps the dream is yet to be fulţlled, said Prof. Rathore. In fact, 
the proper growth and development of country is badly jolted by the evils of casteism, communalism, etc. We need to 
abolish these damaging traits from the 
society to make a developing and 
prosperous New India. Prof. Rathore 
expressed his hopes for fulţlment of dream 
of making a New India with the youths 
p resent  a t  the  venue .  Ea r l i e r  the 
Independence Day celebration at Gaya 
started with hoisting of national Ťag by 
CUSB Vice-Chancellor followed by the 
national anthem. Similarly, at Patna campus 
the tricolour was unfurled by Professor-In-
Charge Prof. Arun Kumar Sinha followed by 
his speech. The students of University at 
Patna and Gaya campus under the 
guidance of Cultural Activities Committee 
presented mesmerising programmes 
imbibed with patriotic feeling. Dance, 
songs, skits, poem recitation, etc. were 
highlights of the Independence Day 
celebration at CUSB.
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A special screening of Bengali documentary ţlm 
'Nibhritochari' (Solitary Soul) directed by  Mr. Sourav 
Sarkar was organised at CUSB, Gaya campus. Based on 
the life at old age home, the documentary ţlm was 
nominated for screening at third Prayad International 
Film Fest organised in New Delhi. Speaking on the 
occasion of documentary ţlm screening the young 
ţlmmaker Mr. Saurav Sarkar said that old age is part of life 
of human being. Spending the old age in a positive way is 
an art which is tried to be showcased through the movie, 
added Mr. Sarkar.

Screening of Documentary - Nibhiritochari
(08th August, 2017)

CUSB Pro Vice-Chancellor Prof. Om Prakash Rai said that 
new generation should take out time for old generation 
in order to learn from their experience to spend a 
prosperous life. The new generation should respect and 
learn the nitty-gritties of life from elders. The 
documentary screening session was co-ordinated by Dr. 
Samapika Mohapatra, Head, Centre for Development 
Studies who inspired the youths for taking care of elders 
and old age people.

The Centre for Mass Communication and Media (CMS) 
of CUSB organised the ţrst ever mobile photo exhibition 
named as ŏMobiclickŐ, on the eve of World Photography 
Day. The photos click by the students of CMS were based 
on diŢerent themes of environmental and social 
importance such as poverty, dying nature; intoxication 
etc. Students exhibited these photos under the guidance 
of Dr. Ravi Suryavansi, Assistant professor, CMS.

In his presidential address, the chief guest Mr. Prashant 
Ravi appreciated the eŢorts of the students and 
facilitators at the media department. He also shared his 
ţeld experiences with the students and made them 
aware of the diťculties they could face in the profession. 
Mr. Prashant Ravi also explained the ethical norms to be 
followed by photographers (students) should be 
followed while capturing a photograph. Dr. Atish Prashar, 
Head, CMS oŢered the vote of thanks at the end. 

Mobiclick: Mobile Photo Exhibition
(18th August, 2017)

"You are 60% Water, Save 60% of yourself"
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The School of Law & Governance of CUSB organized 
group level of 14th National Youth Parliament 
Competition at its campus on August 26, 2017. In the 
competition Ms. Sanya D. Kishwar performed the role of 
Lok Sabha Speaker; Mr. Shubham Anand performed the 
role of Prime Minister, and Mr. Prabhat Kr. Chaudhary 
performed the role of Leader of Opposition. Mr. Hari 
Manjhi, MP, Gaya Constituency attended the event as 

Youth Parliament
(26th August, 2017)

guest of honour while Dr. Ashok Kumar from Gaya 
College was present as special guest. Dr. Sayed G. 
Quadari  was representative form Ministry of 
Parliamentary AŢairs, Govt. of India. He evaluated 
performance of the university and pointed out positive 
and negative aspects of the Youth Parliament Session.  
Dr. Gayathri V. Patil, Registrar, CUSB observed the 
proceedings of Youth Parliament Session and stressed 
upon on signiţcance of such sessions. Prof. Prabhat 
Kumar Singh, Professor-In-charge of Gaya Campus said 
that such practices may play important role in increasing 

positive approach towards democracy in youths. Prof. 
S.P. Srivastava, Head and Dean, School of Law and 
Governance proposed vote of thanks in the end of 
programme. The performances of six students namely, 
Shubham Anand, Tanay Akash, Mehar Naaz, Vishal Kr. 
Singh, Abhyuday Anand and Anand Shukla were 
appreciated by Dr. Quadari. Dr. Digvijay Singh, Asst. Prof., 
Law  co-ordinated the Youth Parliament competition.




“We forget that the Water cycle & their life cycle are one”


  





         







      
        

  







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The Centre for Mass Communication and Media (CMS) 
of CUSB organized a guest lecture on 'Social 
Entrepreneurship and Youth Empowerment for 
Sustainable Development'. In the lecture, Mr. Munna 
Kumar, Convenor, Co-International Youth Commission 
shared his experiences with the students. The main aim 
of this lecture was to awaken the students about self-
employment. During the lecture, Mr. Kumar attracted the 
attention of youth towards self-employment. He said 
that due to dependence on traditional employment, 

only its development is possible. Self-employment will 
also bring new dimensions of employment to the 
sections which are backward from the mainstream. He 
gave the example of his NGO and said that the 
development of villages is possible only through them. 
This can lead to the proper development of the entire 
nation, along with society, village, region. At the end of 
the program Dr. Atish Parashar delivered vote of thanks 
and said that such kind of program would help the 
students to determine their future. At the same time, 
they will develop a sense of social concern.

The Academic Committee of CUSB organised a talk on 
Choice Based Credit System and Semester Pattern of 
Evaluation. Dr. Tapan Kumar Basantia, Associate Prof., 
Education in his talk highlighted diŢerent aspects of the 
choice based credit system (CBCS) and semester 
pattern. He compared CBCS with conventional system. 
Choice Based Credit System, has greater Ťexibility as 
compared to the conventional way of teaching and 
learning process. Students have the freedom to choose 
number of courses oŢered in a semester. The beneţt of 
this system is that the student can choose the course of 
her/his interest according to her/his capability of 
learning.  As regards CBCS evaluation, UGC has 
developed grading system and method for computing 
the Semester Grade Point Average (SGPA) and 
Cumulative Grade Point Average (CGPA) based on the 
performance of the students in the examination. It aims 
to bring uniformity across diŢerent universities in India. 
As Dr. Basantia pointed out, semester system accelerates 
the teaching learning process and enables vertical and 
horizontal mobility in learning. At the end, the discussion 
was open for all the participants where the faculty 

September - 2017

Guest lecture on 'Wildlife Conservation' 
(05th September, 2017)

Guest Lecture on Social Entrepreneurship 
(13th September, 2017)

The Centre for Mass Communication and Media (CMS) 
of Central University of South Bihar (CUSB) organized a 
guest lecture on 'Role of media in Wildlife Conservation' 
by an eminent environmentalist Mr. Faiyaz Ahmad 
Khudsar, CEMDE, Dept. of Environmental Studies, 
University of Delhi. Mr. Khudsar expressed his deep 
concern about the degrading environment and wildlife 
in his lecture. He pointed out the most burning issue i.e. 
water pollution and explained students about the ill- 
eŢect of polluting river Ganga. He further stated that the 
day is not too far when humans have to rely on recharge 
coupons for getting their oxygen masks recharged.

Dr. Khudsar threw light on ethical norms that media 
should follow while covering environmental issues. He 
also stated that there should be a closer relationship 
be tween  env i ronmenta l  exper t s  and  med ia 
professionals for in-depth reporting. Dr. Atish Prashar, 
Head of CMS presented the vote of thanks.

Talk on Choice Based Credit System
(15th September, 2017)

10 “Life depends on Water, but the reservoir depends on you”
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members and students of the University raised 
important issues relating to the implementation of 
CBCS. It was attended by the faculty members and 
students of the university. Dr. Sanat Kumar Sharma, DSW 
and Dr. Haresh Narayan Pandey (co-ordinator, Academic 
Committee) were present in the talk. Mr. Atish Kumar 
Dash, Assistant Professor of the Centre for Economic 
Studies and Policies, CUSB proposed vote of thanks.

On the occasion of birth anniversary of Bharat Ratna Sir 
Mokshagundam Visvesvaraya, CUSB in association with 
Vigyan Bharti celebrated Engineer's day on 16th 
September, 2017. The event started with lightening of the 
lamp by Professor-in-Charge, Prof. Arun Kumar Sinha in 
company of Dr. B. K. Singh (Director, BIT Patna), Professor 

Arvind Kumar Singh (Mechanical Engineer), Mr. Ramesh 
Shankar Mishra (Patna University), Mr. Prem Nath Pandey 
(Social worker), Dr. Ram Kumar and faculty members, 
students and staŢ of the University. During his address 
Prof. Arun Kumar Sinha threw lights upon the 

importance of engineers in our society. Dr. B. K. Singh 
dealt with origin and laws of robotics. Prof. Arvind Kumar 
Singh began his speech with the life history of Sir MV and 
then presented his documentary ţlm on his own 
invention Swablamban (ox-driven generator) through 
which 100 houses of a village could be lightened. 
Painting and slogan competitions were also organized 
on this occasion which witnessed active participation by 
students.  The programme ended with the vote of thanks 
presented by Dr. Atish Prashar.

֑֢֚֠ձ֚֎֠ ֐ᱶ էեֆ֒֞ᭅ᳦֑֠ ֘֞ե֟ֆ ᳰֈ֚֗ շ֧ ի֌֑֔᭯ ֌֒ 21 
֚֟ֆ᭥֎֒ 2017 շ֫ ֟֗֟֏᳖ շ֑֞ᭅᮓ֐ ը֑֫֟վֆ ᳰշ֑ᱶ չ֑ᱶ ! 
շ֑֞ᭅᮓ֐ շᳱ ֘֡ᱧըֆ ֑֢֚֠ձ֚֎֠ շ֧ ᮧ֟ֆշ֡֔ ֌֟ֆ ᮧ֫֍֧֚֒ յ֐ 
ᮧշ֞֘ ֒ ֑֞ ֊֧ ֘ ֞ե֟ֆ ᭟֗֟֊ (Peace Bell) շ֫ ֎վ֞ շ֒ ֆև֞ ֈ֠֌ 
ᮧ᭔֗֟֔ֆ շ֒ ᳰշ֑֞! շ֑֞ᭅᮓ֫֐ շᳱ ᮰֣եո֔֞ ֐ᱶ ಯ։֐ᭅ ֧֚ ֘֞ե֟ֆರ 
֑֟֗֙ ֌֒ ֌֫᭭ց֒ ᮧ֟ֆ֑֫֟չֆ֞, շ֟֗ֆ֞ ֌֞ւ, ֆև֞ ֏֞֙օ 
ᮧ֟ֆ֑֫֟չֆ֞ ը֑֫֟վֆ շᳱ չ֑֠!  թ֊ ֚֏֠ շ֑֞ᭅᮓ֐ᲂ ֐ᱶ 
֟֗᳡֑֟֗᳒֞֔ շ֧ ս֞ᮢᲂ ֆև֞ ֟֘ᭃշᲂ ֊֧ ֎ָ ռָ ֏֞չ ֑֟֔֞ ձ֗ե 
֘֞ե֟ֆ շ֫ ᭭և֞֟֌ֆե շ֒֊֧ ֐ᱶ ։֐ᭅ շᳱ ֛֐ֆ֞ ֌֒ ᮧշ֞֘ փ֞֔֞! 
շ֑֞ᭅᮓ֐ շᳱ է᭟֑ᭃֆ֞ ᮧ֟ֆ շ֡֔֌֟ֆ ᮧ֫. յ.֌֠. ֑֒֞ ֊֧ ᳰշ֑֞ 
ֆև֞ է֌֊֧ ֚ե֎֫։֊ ֐ᱶ ᮧ֫֍֧֚֒ ֑֒֞ ֊֧ շ֛֞ շᳱ ֟֗᳡ ֘֞ե֟ֆ ֧֚ 

դ֌֛֧֔ ը᭜֐ ֘ ֞ե֟ֆ ֏֠ ը֑֗᭫շ ֛ !֨ ֗ ֛֠ թ֚ է֚֗֒ ֌֒ ս֞ᮢᲂ ձ֗ե 
֟֘ᭃշ֫ ֊֧ շ֟֗ֆ֞ ձ֗ե ֏֞֙օ շ֧ ֞֐᭟֑֐ ֧֚ է֌֊֧ ֟֗ռ֞֒ ֒ո֧ ! 
շ֑֞ᭅᮓ֐ ֐ᱶ ֟ ֗ֈ֧֘֠ ֏֞֙֞ ֚ եշ֑֞ շ֧ ᮧ֡֐ո ᮧ֫. ᮧ֏֞ֆ շ֡֒֞֐ ᳲ֚ե֛, 
֟֘ᭃ֞ ֚եշ֑֞ շ֧ ֚եշ֑֞ ᮧ֡֐ո ᮧ֫. շ֬֘֔ ᳰշ֘֫֒ ֆև֞ ս֞ᮢ 
շ᭨֑֞օ է֟։᳧֞ֆ֞ փ֩. ֚ ֊ֆ շ֡֒֞֐ ֘ ֟ ᭅ ֊֧ թ֚֞֐ ֑֗֙ ֌֒ է֌֊֧ 
֟֗ռ֞֒ ֒ո֧ ! շ֑֞ᭅᮓ֐ շ֞ ֚եռ֞֔֊ ֒֞վ֊֠֟ֆ ᭄֟֗֞֊ ֟֗֏֞չ շ֧ 
֛֑֚֞շ ᮧ֞᭟֑֞֌շ փ֩. է֏֑ շ֡֒֞֐ ֊֧ ᳰշ֑֞ !

Engineers' Day
(16th September, 2017)




“Water is a priceless treasure, so please save it with pleasure”
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A ţve-day training-cum-workshop on 'Cooperative 
Learning Skills' was organised by the School of 
Education, CUSB under Pandit Madam Mohan Malviya 
Nat ional  Miss ion on Teachers  and Teaching 
(PMMMNMTT) during July 24 Ŋ 28, 2017. The workshop 
was inaugurated by CUSB Pro-Vice-Chancellor Prof. O.P. 
Rai in presence of Prof. Rekha Agrawal, Prof. Kaushal 
Kishore and Dr. Sanat Kumar Sharma. After the 
inauguration, Prof. Rekha Agrawal, Head and Dean, 
School of Education, CUSB welcomed the dignitaries 
and participants from across the country.

A ţve-day national workshop on 'Pedagogy and 
Assessment through Project Based Learning and 
Teaching through Fine Arts' was organised by School of 
Education, CUSB during May 22 - 26, 2017. On the 
inaugural day Prof. Prabhat Kumar Singh, Dean, School of 
Language and Literature, CUSB gave the valuable 
thought regarding teaching through Fine Arts. He gave 
several examples about how diŢerent techniques of ţne 
arts could be used in class room teaching and 
assessment. Earlier, Prof. Rekha Agrawal, Dean& Head, 
School of Education, CUSB welcomed the dignitaries 
and participants. The theme of the National Workshop 
was introduced by Dr. Jitendra Kumar, coordinator of the 
workshop.

On the ţfth and last day of workshop in the ţrst technical 
session, Prof. Jyotsana Tiwari and Dr. Shashi Prabha both 
form NCERT, New Delhi gave their guidance to the 
participants in development of module. Dr. Dushyant 
Kaur shared her experience regarding innovative and 
creative eŢorts in school education. Inaugural session of 
was chaired by CUSB Pro Vice-Chancellor Prof. Om 
Prakash Rai, who in his address said that today is the era 
of ICT. With the help of ICT a teacher can do many things 
to inculcate values and creativity in students. Summary 
of the ţve-day workshop was presented by Dr. Jitendra 
Kumar, while Dr. Tapan Kumar Basantia gave vote of 
thanks to all participants and others. Education 
department's faculty members Prof. Kaushal Kihore, Dr. 
Tapan Kumar Basantia, Dr. Ravi Kant, Dr. Rinki, Dr. 
Mitanjali Sahoo, Dr. Ravindra Kumar, Dr. Pragya Gupta, 

In his inaugural address Prof. O.P. Rai motivated the 
participants and said that Cooperative learning starts 
with Cooperative feeling and the focus should be given 
to learning empathy and subject simultaneously. An 
induction lecture was given by Prof. Rekha Agrawal 
followed up a thorough discussion and reŤections from 
the participants.  Dr.  Chandra Prabha Pandey, 
Coordinator of the programme deliberated upon 
Fundamentals of Cooperative Learning. Compering was 
done by Dr. Kavita Singh. Various lectures, practical and 
group activities took place during the ţve days 
programme. The vote of thanks was given by Prof. 
Kaushal Kishore.

Workshop on Teaching through Fine Arts
(22nd May Ŋ 26th May, 2017)

Training-cum-Workshop on 
'Cooperative Learning Skills' 

(24th Ŋ 28th July, 2017)

Mr. Md. Mozammil Hassan and Mr. Ram Awadh remained 
actively involved in the ţve-days workshop. Meanwhile, 
the participants expressed happiness over the 
deliberations of the workshop and the overall content 
presented by the experts.

“If we care of Water now, it will care for us in Present and Future”
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and given their valuable suggestions. The valedictory 
session of the workshop was presided by Prof. Prabhat Kr. 
Singh, Dean Centre for Foreign Languages, who 
expressed his concern over the current education 
system and suggested the teachers to consider 
themselves as the student of particular subject instead of 
an expert for better outcome. Vote of thanks was 
proposed by Prof. Kaushal Kishore who appreciated the 
organising team for successful conduct of the workshop.

The Moot Court Society of School of Law and 
Governance of CUSB organized a workshop on ŏMoot 
Court Memorial Preparation and Oral Skill DevelopmentŐ 
during August 04 Ŋ 06, 2017 at Gaya campus.  Mr. James, 
advocate, Supreme Court of India and Partner, Insart Law 
Firm, an expert of mooting was the resource person of 
the workshop. In his address, Mr. James said that for 
lawyers nothing is right or wrong rather it depends upon 
which side you are defending and it is matter of 
argument.

Earlier, in the inaugural session of this workshop Prof. P.K. 
Singh, Dean, School of Languages and Literature 
emphasized over the importance of oral skill in the legal 
profession and explained the role of articulation in 
becoming a successful professional. Prof. S.P. Srivastava, 
Dean, School of Law and Governance, briefed the 
students about importance of mooting and mandatory 
direction of BCI in this regard. In the workshop, the 
students of the University were given training about 
mooting, memorial preparation and skill of oral 
argument. Approximately 90 students were trained in 
the workshop. The inaugural session was coordinated by 
Dr. Digvijay Singh, Coordinator, Moot Court Society, 
while Mr. Deo Narayan Singh, Co-coordinator proposed 
vote of thanks.

A training-cum-workshop named ŏProject based 
learning and its assessmentŐ was organised by School of 
Education, CUSB during July 31 Ŋ August 6, 2017. The 
workshop was organised under Pandit Madan Mohan 
Misson on Teachers and Teachings (PMMMNMTT), Prof. 
H.C.S. Rathore, Vice-Chancellor of CUSB formally 
inaugurated the programme by lighting the lamp.

In his presidential address Prof. Rathore focused on how 
a paradigm shift appeared in Indian Education System. 
He told that world's ţrst University was situated in India. 
In that time India was a role model in education but now 
we are focused on rotting the subjects and scoring the 
maximum marks. He gave examples of China and USA's 
education system where they focused on skill 
development. Prof. Rekha Agrawal, Dean, School of 
Education welcomed the dignitaries and introduced all 
participants about the PMMMNMTT Scheme. Dr. Jitendra 
Kumar, coordinator of the program brieŤy explained the 
diŢerent activities which will be held during the 
workshop. During the one-week long training-cum-
workshop the experts gave training on various aspects 
related to project based learning and the methods 
(ways) to use them in the class-room teaching. Prof. 
Khagendra Kumar from Patna University described 
about the basic theories of project based learning i.e 
constructivism and social constructivism. He explained 
in detail the characteristics of learner with several 
examples and also focused on how project based 
learning is helpful in developing skills in the students. 
Faculty members of School of Education namely, Dr. 
Swati Gupta, Dr. Kavita Singh, Dr. Chandra Prabha Pandey 
of Dr. Tapan Kr. Basantia, Dr. Ravikant, Dr. Rinki, Dr, 
Mitanjali Sahu, Dr. Tarun Kumar Tyagi, Dr. Pragya Gupta, 
Dr. Ravindra Kumar, Mr. Md. Mozammil Hassan, Mr. 
Kishor Kumar and Mr. Ram Awadh were present there 

Seven-days Workshop on Project based Learning 
(31st July Ŋ 06th August, 2017)

Workshop on Moot Court Preparation
(04th Ŋ 6th August, 2017)

“Water is the driving force of all nature”
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i.e. NROER, e-books, e-content, e-pathshala, ePG-
pathshala, ICT curriculum etc. In his presidential address 
Pro VC Prof. Om Prakash Rai motivated the participants 
and said that e-teacher cannot imparts values among 
learners only physical teacher can, therefore, e-teacher 
cannot replace real teacher. Prof. Ashutosh Biswal, from 
CASE, Baroda deliberated upon 'Use of Multimedia in 
Education'.  In the last session of the training program in 

To make teachers skillful in writing instructional 
objectives, using questioning skill, and deciding 
appropriate assessment techniques for a speciţc lesson, 
the School of Education, CUSB organised a three-day 
training-cum-workshop on 'Instructional objectives, 
Questioning and Assessment' under PMMMNMTT 
scheme of MHRD during August 24 Ŋ 26, 2017. The main 
aim of this training-cum-workshop was to make 
teachers and teacher educators skilful in writing 
instructional objective, distributing and asking questions 
in a class; and deciding appropriate assessment 
techniques as per the decided instructional objectives in 
their respective class. The workshop was inaugurated by 
CUSB Vice-Chancellor Prof. H.C.S. Rathore in presence of 
chief guest Prof. Anita Rastogi, Jamia Millia Islamia, New 
Delhi and other dignitaries.

A ţve-day training programme on 'Development of e-
Resources in various School Subjects at Secondary Level' 
under PMMMNMTT scheme was organied at 'Hotel Oaks 
Bodhgaya' by the School of Education of CUSB during 
August 08-12, 2017. The theme of the training 
programme was introduced by Dr. Ravindra Kumar, 
coordinator of the event. The chief guest Dr. Indu Kumar, 
Central Institute of Educational Technology, NCERT New 
Delhi gave the presentation on ICT initiatives of NCERT 

'open discussion forum' Prof. A.P. Bahera, Joint Director, 
CIET, NCERT, New Delhi interacted with the all 
participants of training program. All the faculty members 
of School of Education, CUSB have attended ţrst day of 
the program. Comparing was done by Dr. Pragya Gupta. 
Various lectures, practical and group activities 
undertaken during the ţve days program. The vote of 
thanks was rendered by Prof. Kaushal Kishore, School of 
Education, CUSB. 

Parliamentary Debate Workshop
(11th August, 2017)

Training on Development of e-Resources
(08th Ŋ 12th August, 2017)

The School of Law and Governance, CUSB organized 
one day Parliamentary Debate Workshop on August 11, 
2017. After the formal inauguration of the workshop the 
inaugural lectures were delivered by Prof. S. P. Srivastava, 
Dean, Law and Governance, Prof. P. K. Singh, Dean, 
School of Languages and Prof. Rekha Agarwal, Dean, 
School of Education.

The 1st Semester and 3rd Semester students of B.A.LL.B. 
(Hons.) of the University actively participated in the 
workshop. They were trained by the resource parsons 
from Chanakya National Law School, Patna. Dr. Kumar 
Gaurav, Assistant Professor from Chanakya National Law 
School [CNLU], Patna, along with his other team 
members, Mr. Harsit Anand, Mr. Piyush Goyal & Ms. 
Shiksha Srivastava came as resource persons. Dr. Pawan 
Kumar Mishra, Associate Professor, Miss Poonam 
Kumari, Assistant Professor, and Dr. Digvijay Singh, 
Assistant Professor of the School of law and Governance 
were also present in the workshop. The training 
programme came to an end with vote of thanks oŢered 
by Dr. Pradip Kumar Das, Asst. Prof., Law and also the 
coordinator of the workshop.

Workshop on EŢective Teaching
(24th Ŋ 26th August, 2017)

"To a thirsty man, a drop of Water is worth more than a sack of Gold"
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In his address Prof. Rathore said that despite of being 
same course contents schools diŢer in their educational 
status. It is due to the eŢectiveness of teachers and their 
teaching and to make her/his teaching eŢective a 
teacher must be competent in these skills. Prof. Kaushal 
Kishore, the coordinator of the programme welcomed 
the guests and participants. In the ţrst session Prof. 
Rastogi, discussed about writing instructional objectives 
in cognitive domain. Other resource persons attended 
the workshop were Dr. Kaushal Sharma, Associate 
Professor, Dr. Shakuntala Misra, National Rehabilitation 
University, Lucknow, Prof. Netranand Pradhan from 
Centre for Advanced Studies in Education, M.S. 
University of Baroda, Gujarat and Prof. Netran and 
Pradhan from Centre for Advanced Studies in Education, 
M. S. University of Baroda, Gujarat. The valedictory 
session was chaired by Prof. P. K. Singh, Professor-In-
charge of Gaya Campus, while CUSB Registrar Dr. Gayatri 
Vishwanath Patil in her address said that teacher must go 
to class with some innovative practices. In India lot of 
reforms are required at school level as compared to 
western nations. 

In recent years, the main concern of MHRD is to improve 
the student outcome and to raise the standard of 
education at all levels. In the light of this aim, a seven day 
training programme on ŏPedagogical Techniques for 
Teacher Educators of Bachelor of Education CollegesŐ 
under PMMMNMTT Scheme was organised during 
September 04Ŋ10, 2017 by the School of Education, 
CUSB. The training program was inaugurated by Prof. 
Prakash Chandra Agarwal, Principal, Regional Institute of 
Education (NCERT), Bhubaneswar with the lighting of 
lamp. Prof. Kaushal Kishore, Head & Dean, School of 
Education welcomed the guests & participants.

inauguration, Prof. P.K. Singh, Dean, Centre for Foreign 
Languages (English), in his address said that the 
combination of traditional and modern methods of 
teaching and the way in which the students may be 
beneţtted is by the innovations and experiments. Prof. 
Kaushal Kishore, Head & Dean, School of Education 
introduced the MHRD scheme of PMMMNMTT for 
school of Education. Workshop coordinator Dr. Tapan 
Kumar Basantia introduced the theme of the 
programme. The chief guest of the workshop Prof. B.P. 
Bhardwaj, Head Teacher Education, Department, 

To explore the innovative practices applied by the 
teachers during their teaching process and to train the 
teachers to apply innovative practices and experiments 
in teaching-learning process, School of Education, CUSB 
organised a ţve-day workshop on 'PMMMNMTT Award 
for Innovative Practices and Experiments in Teaching, 
Learning and Evaluation' under the PMMMNMTT 
scheme of MHRD during August 28 Ŋ September 01, 
2017. The main aim of the workshop was to bring into 
light various innovative practices, to make teachers and 
teacher educator skilful for using innovative methods 
and strategies to facilitate the learners and to make the 
classroom environment child-friendly. After formal 

Workshop on Innovative Practices in Teaching 
(28th August Ŋ 1st September, 2017)

NCERT, New Delhi discussed about the concept of 
innovation, its scope and expectations. The innovative 
practices and experiments of the presenters were 
evaluated by Dr. Sunita Singh, Associate Professor, 
Faculty of Education, BHU, Varansi and Dr. Samapika 
Mahapatra & Ms. Kavita Singh, CUSB. All the sessions of 
the workshop were introduced and concluded by Dr. 
Tapan Kumar Basantia, Coordinator and Dr. Pragya 
Gupta, Co-Coordinator of the programme.

Training on Pedagogical Techniques for Teachers 
(4thŊ 10th September, 2017)

"If you don't want Mental hydration then think about Water conservation"
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money. Prof. Dubey conducted various activities to 
realize the utility of the time. Professor B.N. Panda from 
Regional Institute Education, Bhubaneshwar deliberated 
interestingly upon stress management. He shared his 
views upon various factors causing stress among the 
individual and suggested various strategies to dissolve it. 
He suggested that how we can make balance between 
our individual philosophy and social philosophy to 
resolve the stress. Mr. Mukesh Keer, Prant Sangthak of 

In the inaugural speech, Prof. Agarwal remarked that the 
main aim of the teacher is not what to teach but how to 
teach the content. Now, the approach of NCERT is also 
changed and a big diŢerence may be noticed in the 
mode of content presentation in the books. Prof. A. D. 
Tiwari gave a deliberation on 'Pedagogical Concerns and 
Issues in Math Learning'. Dr. Tapan Kumar Basantia, 
Associate Professor, CUSB discussed upon the topic 
Conceptualizing Pedagogy: A Framework. Dr. Ravikant, 
Dr. Mitanjali Sahoo, Dr. Rinki, Dr. Pragya Gupta, Dr. 
Ravindra, Ms. Swati Gupta, Dr. Kavita, Dr. Jitendra, Mr. 
Ram Awadh of School of Education actively participated 
in the workshop. Workshop coordinator Dr. Tapan 
Kumar Basantia introduced the theme of the workshop 
while vote of the thanks was given by Dr. Tarun Kumar 
Tyagi.

The School of Education, CUSB organised a seven day 
t ra i n i n g  p ro g ra m m e  o n  ŏ H u m a n  B e h av i o u r 
ManagementŐ Under PMMMNMTT Scheme during 
September 18 Ŋ 24, 2017. The program was inaugurated 
by CUSB Vice Chancellor Prof. H. C. S. Rathore by 
lightening the lamp. In his inauguration remark the  
Vice-Chancellor quoted Malaviya Ji that 'Teachers are 
human behaviour engineers'. They are the architects of 
the nation in shaping the human behaviour. He said that 
India has very rich culture and even then we are trying to 
follow western culture and in this way we are alienating 
from our roots. Therefore, it's time to take the 
responsibility and teachers as nation builders can do this 
eŢectively. Prof. S. K. Dubey, Institute of Management 
Studies Banaras Hindu University, discussed on the topic 
'Time Management'.  In his lecture, he pointed out that 
time is money and it must be explicitly managed just like 

Bihar-Jharkhand region of National Level Vivekanand 
Kendra Kanya kumari Organization given the training 
yogic and meditational practices to overcome the stress 
and to manage the behaviour. He mainly focused on the 
way in which meditation can be helpful to deal the stress 
caused by various expectations. The faculty members, 
students of the Education department actively 
participated in the one-week long training programme.

Training on Human Behaviour Management 
(18thŊ 24th September, 2017)

"Whatever may be the occupation Water preservation is our obligation"
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In The Presence Of Non-Response, Bulletin Of 
Mathematics And Statistics Research, PP 68-
7 6 ,Vo l . 5 . I s s u e . 2 . 2 0 1 7  ( A p r i l - J u n e )  © K Y 
PUBLICATIONS.(ISSN:2348-0580).

¯ Kumar, M., Singh, V. and Sinha, A.K (2017): Spatial 
Crime Hotspots for Crime Against Body, published 
in the book ŏApplications of Statistical and 
Computational SoftwaresŐ (Edited by Shruti. et al., 
ISBN. No. 978 144 340 00 44, pp71-84), pp 71-84, 
Common Ground Publication, University of Illinois, 
USA.

¯ Rikil Chyrmang (2017), Growth and Development in 
North East India, in Nawal K. Paswan (ed.), North 
East India: ConŤict and Development Dynamics, 
Chapter 4, New Delhi Ankansha Publisher, pp.43-65, 
ISBN: 978-81-8370-492-2.

¯ Manglam, M. K., Longchar, S., & Jai Prakash (2017). 
Executive function and psychopathology in drug 
naïve patients of schizophrenia. Indian Journal of 
Psychological Science, 9(1), 196-207.

¯ Ranjan, Priya. 2017, 'Education as Celebration of Life' 
(http://thenewleam.com/2017/09/teaching-celebration-life/)

¯ A Study of Migration of Tribal Women of Jharkhand 
in Colonial and Post-colonial period in the 'Journal 
of North East Region', 5th Issue, August, 2017, ISSN- 
23210583, UGC Approved List of Journal No. 63983.

¯ Vikramshila University: Forgotten Glory of Ancient 
India in the Journal of Indian Research, VOL-5, 
Issue-2, April-June, 2017, ISSN-23214155, UGC 
Approved List of Journal No. 64729.

¯ Md. Gulnawaz Azam and Arun Kumar Sinha (2017).  
Library and Information Science for UGC-NET/SLET 
and other competitive examinations (Paper II and 
III) according to the latest syllabus. Atlantic 
Publishers & Distributors (p) Ltd, New Delhi (ISBN 
978-8126925872)

Publications in Books, Journals, etc.

Dr. Ravi Kant
Associate Professor, Education

Dr. Ravindra Kumar
Assistant Professor, Education

Dr. Mukesh Kumar
Assistant Professor, Statistics

Dr. Rikil Chyrmang
Assistant Professor, Economics

Dr. Manglesh Kumar Manglam
Assistant Professor, Psychology

Dr. Sudhanshu Jha
Assistant Professor, History

Dr. Md. Gulnawaz Azam
Assistant Librarian, Central Library

Dr. Priya Ranjan
Assistant Professor, Sociology

Participation in Conferences / Workshops

¯ Presented an invited paper titled ŏImproving 
Agricultural Performance, and Enhancing Farmers' 
Incomes in IndiaŐ in the 37th  Annual Conference of 
the Bangiya Arthaniti Parishad (Bengal Economic 
Association), held at Prabhu Jagatbandhu College, 
Howrah, West Bengal on 16th September 2017.

Prof. Sankar Kumar Bhaumik
Professor, Head, Economics

¯ Pa r t i c i p a te d  i n  two - d ay s  wo rk s h o p  o n 
ŏCivilizational and Socio-cultural Evolution in North 
East India' organized by North East Centre, New 
Delhi in association with NIRDPR-NERC at National 
Institute of Rural Development & Panchayati Raj, 
Jawaharnagar, Khanapara Guwahati during 
September 16-17, 2017.

Dr. Rikil Chyrmang
Assistant Professor, Economics

¯ Presented a paper entitled ŏPolitics and GandhiŐ in a 
national seminar on 'Mahatma Gandhi' on the eve 
of Centenary Year of Champaran Andolan 
organised by A Global Foundation in Patna on 19 
May, 2017. 

Dr. Sudhanshu Kumar Jha
Assistant Professor, History

“How many drops make up an ocean? Conserve Water; every drop counts”
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Faculty AchievementsFaculty Achievements

Dr. Nitish Kumar, Asst. Prof., Biotechnology programme 
run under the Centre for Biological Sciences (CBS) of 
CUSB conferred upon with 'Outstanding Faculty in 
Science Award' by Chennai based Venus International 
Foundation. Dr. Kumar was honoured with the award for 
his outstanding contribution and achievement in the 
ţeld of Plant Biotechnology.

Selection of Dr. Nitish was made on the basis of his 
academic proţle including publications, invited lectures, 
leadership in professional societies, work on editorial 
boards, etc. Dr. Kumar has published a number of 
research papers in peer-reviewed journals of national 
and international repute and ţled two patents (US and 
PCT). Venus International Foundation-VIF is formally 
constituted and created as a 'Self Governing-Private-Not 
for Proţt-Voluntary Organization' and legally registered 
as a TRUST under section 3 of the Indian Trusts Act, 1882.
The guest of honour of the award ceremony were; Dr. 
Deborah Andrews, London South Bank University, 
England, and Dr. Somashekhar S. Hiremath, Indian 
institute of Technology, Madras.

ŏOutstanding Faculty in Science AwardŐto 
Dr. Nitish by Venus International Foundation

“Waste Water today & you will live in desert tomorrow”

¯ Successfully completed advance course on Patent 
Information Search, World Intellectual Property 
Organisation, Geneva during April to July, 2017.

¯ Successfully completed certiţcate course on 
'Online Course on Action Research in Education' 
organized by the Division of Educational Research 
and Central Institute of Educational Technology, 
NCERT, New Delhi in May 2017.

¯ Successfully completed refresher course in 
'Research and Teaching Methodology' at Guru 
Nanak Dev University, Amritsar during 20th June 
2017 to 10th July 2017.

¯ Successfully completed UGC sponsored refresher 
course at Human Resource Development Centre, 
Deen Dayal Upadhyay Gorakhpur University, 
Gorakhpur during June 03 - 23, 2017.

Dr. Digvijay Singh
Assistant Professor, Law

Dr. Ravi Kant
Associate Professor, Education

Dr. Richa Vatsa
Assistant Professor, Statistics

Dr. Manglesh Kumar Manglam
Assistant Professor, Psychology
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Community ServiceCommunity Service

The CUSB family came forward to help the Ťood-aŢected people of Bihar in the month of August 2017 by making 
voluntary contributions with money and relief materials. After the week-long drive run at the University campus for 
helping the Ťood aŢected people, CUSB Vice-Chancellor Prof. Harish Chandra Singh Rathore Ťagged oŢ the relief material 
on August 30, 2017. On this occasion Registrar Dr. Gayatri V. Patil, Controller of Examination Mrs. Rashmi Tripathi, Prof. 
Prabhat Kumar Singh (Professor- In-charge, Gaya Campus), Prof. Kaushal Kishore, Proctor, Dr. Anju Helen Bara, and other 
faculty, members, staŢ and students of the University were present. The CDC under the supervision of convenor, Dr. Sujeet 
Kumar managed to collect around Rs. 90,000 cash, good amount of eatables and clothes. Members of CDC along with 
some students' volunteers visited the Ťood aŢected area near MuzaŢarpur and distributed the relief material to aŢected 
people.

Flood Relief
CUSB family helped Flood-aŢected people of Bihar with food, clothes, etc.

“Conserve those you love, the things that matter, 
what keeps you living! Save Water!”
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Community ServiceCommunity Service

respectively. In the second group Sakshi, Ragini and 
Krish, while in third group Raj Kumar, Kundan Kumar and 
Anshu Kumari hold the ţrst, second and third ranks. 
Consolation prizes sponsored by 'Team Smile' were 
given to the winners of the competition by chief guest 
Mr. Alok Ranjan, deputy director, child safety centre, 
Bhabhua dist. On this occasion Prof. Prabhat Kr. Singh, 

The former President of India Shri Pranab Mukherjee in 
the capacity as the Visitor of Central Universities (CUs) in 
a meeting with Vice-Chancellors of CUs had stressed 
upon the social obligation of for development of 
surrounding areas especially villages for overall growth 
and development of the society and nation. The main 
areas where the CUs were directed to focus are gender 
equality, education, health, awareness about welfare 
schemes of the government, etc. Taking an immediate 

action on the directives given by the President, CUSB 
Vice-Chancellor Prof. H.C.S. Rathore announced to 
adopt Mehmadpur village situated close to University's 
permanent campus at Panchanpur. The Community 
Development Cell (CDC) was constituted to take care of 
village, which comprised of faculty members namely, Dr. 
Sujeet Kumar (Asst. Prof., CMS) as convenor, and other 
members Dr. Anju Helen Bara (Asst. Prof., DVS), Dr. 
Gautam Kumar (Asst. Prof., LS), Dr. Vijay Kumar Singh 
(Asst. Prof., Bioinformatics), Dr. Narsingh Kumar (Asst. 
Prof., Psychology) and Dr. Prabhat Ranjan (Asst. Prof., 
Computer Science).

CUSB adopts Mehmadpur 
Village of Gaya

Team Smile organised Painting competition 
for underprivileged kids (27th August, 2017)

'Team Smile', an initiative of students of CUSB organised 
a painting competition for ţnancially weak and 
underprivileged kids at Gaya. The aim of organising the 
competition was to enhance the curiosity (interest) of 
such marginalised kids towards education. A total of 260 
children from standard nursery to VIII participated in the 
event. The participants were divided into three groups 
namely, group A from nursery to III, group B std. IV to VI 
and group C std. VII to VIII. The ţrst group winners were 
Rajat Ranjan (std 2), Aman Azad (std 3) and Anand (std. 2) 
who secured ţrst, second and third positions 

Prof. Kaushal Kishore, Prof. S. P. Srivastava, Dr. Pawan 
Kumar Mishra, Dr. Dev Narayan Singh and mentor of 
Team Smile Dr. Pranav Kumar were present. Dr. Ram 
Awadh, Dr. Swati and Dr. Kavita were the judges of the 
painting completion. 'Team Smile' vice-president Mr. 
Anurag Yadav proposed vote of thanks at the end.

“It is possible that the wars of the 21st century 
will be fought for Water. Save now to prevent war”
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AchievementsAchievements

ŏHijraŐ Ŋ A Forced Destiny, a documentary 
produced by the students of Centre for Mass 
Communication and Media (CMS) of CUSB 
bagged the top prize at documentary 
competition organised by Patliputra Cine 
Society in Patna on 28th May, 2017. HoD of 
CMS Dr. Atish Prashar received the award for 
the documentary made on the life of eunuchs 
(hijras). Dr. Prashar was felicitated by noted 
writer and founder of Manushi Ms. Madhu 
Kishwar in the event organised at BIA Hall in 
memory of journalist Devrishi Narad. The 
documentary was made by the students of 
2014-16 batch comprised of Wali Sabina, 
Rishikesh, Tiyasha Mukherjee, Nishant, 
Shweta Surbhi and Vikarn Raj Verma under 
the supervision of faculty members Dr. Ravi 
Suryawanshi, Dr. Kinshuk Pathak, Dr. Sujeet 
Kumar and Dr. Anindya Deb. 

First prize to CUSB documentary ŏKinnarŐ at Patliputra Cine Fest

CUSB students participated in International Documentary Fest at CEMCA, New Delhi

“You know it's only good until the last drop, 
then what? so Save Water now”

The media students of CUSB presented their documentary in the international documentary fest organised by the reputed 
ŏCommonwealth Educational Media Centre for AsiaŐ (CEMCA) in New Delhi in the month of June 2017. The fest was 
organised on the theme "Community Radio for Sustainable Development" about the relevance of community media 
(radio). Mr. Zeeshan Yasir, a student of MA Mass Communication (ţnal year) represented the university with the 
documentary made under the supervision of Dr Ravi Suryavanshi, Asst. Professor of the department and secured fourth 
position. 
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Students' CelebrationsStudents' Celebrations

members Dr. Kinshuk Pathak, Dr. Sujeet Kumar, Dr. 
Anindya Deb and Dr. Ravi Suryavanshi. The fun-ţlled and 
delightful event buzzed with games, competitions and 
performances from juniors, earn plaudits from audience. 
Highlight of the event was the battle among the seniors 
for the title of Miss and Mr. Farewell. The jury declared 
fourth semester students Anu Jha and Zeeshan Yasir as 
Miss and Mr. Farewell. 

The students of biotechnology programme of CUSB 
organised the Fresher's day to welcome their new 
inmates. The jury declared Saima Firdaus as Ms. Fresher 
and Abhay Pandit as Mr. Fresher respectively.

Farewell to outgoing batch at 
Media Department (29th April, 2017)

The 2nd semester students of Centre for Mass 
Communication and Media (CMS) bid adieu to their 
seniors (4th semester) amidst a glittering farewell 
ceremony in University's Patna campus. Dr. Priyaranjan, 
Asst. Prof., Dept. of Law, Assam University attended the 
function as chief guest. As special guest CUSB Public 
Relation Oťcer Md. Mudassir Alam shared his personal 
journey in media ţeld with the students and motivated 
them for giving their best under any circumstance with 
an optimistic approach. The event was conducted under 
the supervision of HoD Dr. Aatish Prashar and faculty 

The fresher's party was organized by the students of 3rd 
semester for newly enrolled students in the Centre for 
Mass Communication and Media (CMS). Mr. Saurabh 
Tiwari and Ms. Sikha Bala were crowned as Mr. and Ms. 
Fresher respectively. 

Saurav Ŋ Shikha, crowned as 
Mr. & Miss fresher of Media department

Saima Ŋ Abhay crowned as Ms. Fresher & 
Mr. Fresher of Biotechnolgy Programme

“Pure Water is the world's 1st & foremost medicine”
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Academics at CUSBAcademics at CUSB

Biotechnology Laboratory Central Library, Patna

Electronic Media Laboratory,
Mass Communication & Media

Environmental Sciences Laboratory

Computer Laboratory

“If there is magic on this planet, it is contained in Water”

Freshers' party, Biotechnology Dept.Freshers' party, Biotechnology Dept.



CUSB TIMES,
Newsletter, Central University of South Bihar

April-Sept, 2017
Academics at CUSBAcademics at CUSB

24 “Water is wonderful when you don't waste it! Conserve Water”

¯
¯
¯
¯
¯
¯
¯
¯
¯
¯

Courses oŢered at CUSB

Under Graduate (UG) Programmes

¯ ¯ ¯ 4-Year Integrated B.A. B.Ed.    4-Year Integrated B.Sc. B.Ed.    5-Year Integrated BA. LLB (Hons.)

Post Graduate (PG) Programmes

Ph.D. Programmes

¯ Biotechnology 
 Bioinformatics  ¯
 Life Science ¯
 Environmental ¯

     Science

¯ M.Sc. Biotechnology
¯ M.Sc. Bioinformatics  
¯ M.Sc. Life Science 
¯ M.Sc. Environmental 
     Science 
¯ M.Sc. Mathematics 
¯ M.Sc. Statistics

¯ M.Sc. Computer Science 
 M.Tech Computer Science ¯
 M.Sc. Physics*  ¯
 M.Sc. Chemistry*¯
 M.Ed.  ¯
 L.L.M¯

¯ M.A. History  *
 M.A. English ¯
 M.A. Hindi¯
 M.A. Psychology ¯
 M.A. Sociology ¯

¯ M.A. Social Work*
¯ M.A. Economics

¯ M.A. Communication and 
     Media Studies 

 M.A. Development Studies¯
 M.A. Political Science &¯

     International Relations
 Master of Business Administration#¯
 Master of Commerce (M.Com)#¯

¯ Mathematics 
 Statistics¯
 Computer¯

     Science

¯ Economics
 Education ¯
 English¯

¯ Hindi
 Psychology ¯
 Clinical¯

     Psychology

¯ Communication and Media Studies 
 Development Studies¯
 Political Science & International Relations¯
 Law   ¯
 Sociology¯

* These courses will start from Academic Session 2018-19.
# These courses will be launched in the Academic Session 2018-19 subject to approval of UGC.
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